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Head Teacher Mr P. Rust B.A (Hons) NPQH
  Maltby Lilly Hall Primary School, Cliff Hill, Maltby, Rotherham, S.Yorkshire S66 8AU 

Tel: Infant 01709 812165  Junior 01709 812148 
Email: maltby-hall.infant@rotherham.gov.uk   maltby-lilly-hall.junior@rotherham.gov.uk
___________________________________________________________________

1st July 2013

Academic Year 2013-14

Dear Parents / Carers, 

This is my first official letter as Head Teacher and there is a lot of information to pass on! Although I have been in and around both the existing schools, my main role has been to set up the staffing structures and organisation of the new primary ready for September, which is well underway...
Whilst I have met many of your children (who I’m sure have reported back!), I have not had the opportunity to properly introduce myself. 
This will be my second Headship, following 3 years in charge at a Nottinghamshire school (serving the previous 2 years as a teaching Deputy) and 7 years as a class teacher. During that time, I have also been through the process of amalgamation, so am fully aware of how difficult the process can be for all of those involved. My aim is to maintain and build upon both school’s successes and continue to raise standards for our pupils, so that they can have the best possible start in life, both educationally and socially. Already I have been very impressed by their conduct around school & feel privileged to have been appointed as their new Head Teacher at such an exciting time. 
As a parent myself, I know how important it is to continue to listen and take account of your views and build on the working relationship between school and home, resolving issues fairly and making positive changes when needed. 

There is also a personal link to the area for me - I’ve been a member of Maltby Running Club since the mid-eighties (making me very familiar with the local hilly terrain!) and have supported events such as the Maltby 10, Abbey Dash and for many years the Bonfire Night celebrations at the old sports centre.  As such, I know there is a strong community, which as a school we will continue to be a vital part of. 
So, onto the important stuff…
Staffing

There is now an agreed staffing structure in place for the new Primary (please see the attached overview). We will be interviewing for the teaching vacancies this week and have a strong field of applicants. Our thanks to those members of staff that are leaving us this year and have played such an important role in school life and the move towards amalgamation. 
Buildings

As you are aware, the completion of the refurbishment has now been delayed until the beginning of November, so unfortunately we will not all physically be together until then. However, the Foundation Stage will be making the move up to the new build ready for a September start. Key Stage 1 will remain at the Infant site until completion.

School Logo
The new logo has very recently been finalised (see header!). Working with the School Council, a lot of thought has gone into the design and it is based on the children’s original ideas & drawings. The basic concept is that each child represents the 3 Primary Key Stages, the book for learning and as a ‘launch pad’ for life, with the start of a rainbow to show the beginning of a journey. Overall, the response so far has been a positive one and we hope that you like it.
School Day
We have looked at the current timings of both schools and devised a day that will accommodate the full age range of our children. From September, Maltby Lilly Hall Primary will run from 8.45a.m – 3.15p.m, with a 20 minute morning break and 1 hour for dinner. KS1 will also work to these times at the Infant site from September.
Morning sessions for Foundation Stage 1 will be 8.45a.m – 11.45a.m, with the afternoon session running from 12.15p.m – 3.15p.m. 
Uniform
We are currently negotiating a change of company & move to online ordering for parents. Samples are being made up with the new logo. A further letter with more details will be sent as soon as they are available! 
Further updates will follow over the remainder of the term and please may I ask that you continue to communicate with Mrs. Liversidge and Mrs. Cliff over any day to day concerns. Maltby Lilly Hall has a great set of staff & governors that will continue to ensure high standards of education for all of our pupils during this transitional period. However, should you have any queries regarding the amalgamation, please get in touch via email or phone to either site. 
I look forward to getting to meet all of the families as we move towards becoming a new Primary school.
Yours sincerely,

Mr. P. Rust
Head Teacher
